
Parish-Wide Consultation
We are seeking your views on:

The movement of the proposed Community Building to
a different position on the Rec

The options for housing development on the Glebe Field

The future use of The Park

20mph speed limit in the village
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For detail of each proposal, please consider the following information and exhibits that were
displayed in the Village Hall at the consultation day on 26th March 2022. Also included with
this newsletter is a questionnaire in case you have not completed one yet. Please advise the

Clerk (clerk@southstoke.org.uk or 07921 389281) if you require extra questionnaires or
indeed a separate copy of this newsletter insert. These will be provided.

You may also answer this questionnaire online at SouthStoke.org.uk.

After considerable work on the design, consultation with the Parish and
engagement with the potential builder (Kingswell), a plan for the Community
Building was put forward to SODC to seek planning permission. Though
most was well-received, the SODC planning officer indicated that the siting
of the proposed Community Building on the Rec is not acceptable. This has
been reconsidered and discussed with the Amenities Charity, the Shop
Board and the Parish Council. A new location with some building adaptation
has been put forward. The Planning Officer has reviewed the revised plans
and has indicated that the new location addresses his concerns.

1



This is the slightly revised layout of the re-sited Community Building.

The consultation questionnaire asks you: Do you agree or disagree that the proposed
Community Building be moved, as indicated in the proposed revised plans? Please
indicate your answer and if you wish, add any comments or suggestions.

There are three options regarding the potential housing development on the
Glebe field. Please see the detail in the proposals put forward by the
Diocese and Rectory Homes. Two options will provide a number of
affordables homes as well as a substantial contribution to the Community
Building.
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NO HOMES - This will provide no affordable homes, no contribution,
Community Building project unlikely in the foreseeable future.

25 HOMES - This will provide 10 Affordable Homes and a £700,000
contribution to the Community Building project. This leaves
£200-250k to fundraise, with likely funding sources identified.

20 HOMES - This will provide 8 Affordable Homes and a £400,000
contribution to the Community Building project. This leaves
£500-550k to fundraise, with only some funding sources identified.



Both schemes will provide:

• New quality homes, ranging from 2 - 5 bedrooms

• Provision of 40% affordable homes including First Homes

• New communal parking area for existing and new residents and those using the
Community Building

• At least 10% gain in biodiversity across the site including planting of new trees and soft
landscaping

• Creation of new public open space.







There have been a number of ideas put forward by South Stokers
about the future of The Park. The indicative plan below shows how
The Park might be used if it incorporated all the ideas put forward:

• Green Space – to be kept as such, with possible wild flowers or
park land

• Burial Ground – this area could be used for an extension to the
existing burial ground at St Andrews

• Community Garden – a shared garden space

• Tennis Court or Bowling Green

• School allocation – Perhaps a playing field or extra space for
additional classrooms

• Neighbour Garden Extensions – Neighbours have shown interest
in purchasing long leases. Money raised could go towards funding
the other ideas.
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The South Stoke Wildlife and Conservation Group (SSWCG) has put forward a
detailed proposal for full use of The Park. This scheme can be run temporarily as a
committee of the Parish Council – which will shorten timelines and cost to get things
going. The committee can then explore longer term ideas

The expected cost is about £90,000 (not including any legal costs) – likely sources of
funding have been identified.



Oxfordshire County Council is offering to parishes that wish to
apply to reduce the speed limit in all residential areas to 20mph.
The Parish Council has put forward South Stoke for the scheme
and have been asked to provide further evidence as to the
support of South Stoke residents. In the consultation
questionnaire you are asked: Do you agree or disagree that the
that the speed limit in residential areas should be reduced to
20mph?
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The Park is currently used for the Grazing of horses and some residents that back
onto the area have rented pockets of land to increase garden space and house
chickens. Of course, The Park also is the site to the current Village Hall with a small
Car Park. It has been agreed with Mend the Gap that there will be some planting in
The Park, this has been planned for Autumn.

In the consulation questionnaire you are asked to indicate if you support/do not
support the different ideas by ticking the box in the specified column. Additionally,
for the ideas you support, you are asked to rank them in order of what you feel is
most important (ie FIRST, SECOND, THIRD, etc). Regarding the South Stoke Wildlife &
Conservation Group proposal, you are asked if you support this idea (you can also
support the idea subject to amendments), if you do not support it, or if you have no
strong views.


